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ARRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Planning Meeting held at the Assembly Rooms on Monday 20th August 2018
Present:
Councillors Mr M Kaszak (Chairman) (MK), Mrs Y Siudak (YS), Mrs D Pearce (DP), Mrs A Taylor (AT), Mr A Desmond ( AD), Mrs A Pearce (AP), Mr D Horsley (DH)

District Cllr H Williams


Mrs S Walmesley (Clerk) with one Member of the Public
	
	
	


7.30 pm  PLANNING MEETING
	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

All Parish Councillors were in attendance.

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

There were  no interests declared.

	

	3.
	OPEN FORUM

3.1 Planning Application S/1178/18/FL 17 Mill Lane
The planning application was due to be heard again at the August District Council Planning Meeting but had been withdrawn from the agenda due to a computer glitch. The application would now be included on the September Planning meeting agenda.
Cllr Williams explained that concerns were raised over the June Planning Meeting, where this application was first considered, over the lack of notification to residents. Officers were asked to investigate. They found that insufficient notice had been given of the application on the South Cambridgeshire District Council website and therefore the application had to be heard again. This time, the August meeting, there was a computer glitch.
The Chairman advised that he had been made aware that further information had come to light relating to the application and agreed to forward details to Cllr Williams so that she could ensure the information was included with the agenda pack for the September meeting. 

A discussion took place on the June Planning meeting which Cllr Pearce had attended to represent the Parish Council. She expressed concern over the standard of the meeting and the behaviour of some Councillors. Cllr Williams advised that there were only two members of the Planning Committee from the previous administration. The rest were new to the position. She confirmed that training had been given by South Cambridgeshire District Council.

A member of the public who had also been in attendance at the June Planning meeting queried notifications by e-mail stating that he wanted notifications by post adding that the officers should allow sufficient time for the postal notice to be given. 

Cllr Taylor suggested that a formal complaint should be made to the District Council about the way this planning application had been handled.

Cllr Williams advised that Planning Officer, John Koch, had offered to attend meetings in the ward to discuss planning issues. She suggested that she should arrange a meeting just for Arrington as there were planning issues in the village which needed to be resolved. This was agreed and Cllr Williams was asked to progress a meeting.
3.2 Planning Application S/1694/18/FL –Multi use trail, Wimpole Estate

Cllr Williams advised that she had been encouraging officers to refer this planning application to the Planning Committee. The decision, whether to refer, was down to the Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Planning Officers. 
A discussion took place on the application on which the Parish Council had made a recommendation of Objection. It was stated that even though most people in the village were against the proposal very few of the them had made a representation to the Planning Officers. 

After discussion it was agreed that, as a decision on the application would be made soon, a flyer be arranged for distribution around the village urging residents to ask for the application to go before the District Council Planning Committee. Cllr Taylor agreed to compile a flyer, Cllr Desmond agreed to print and Cllr Pearce would arrange distribution.


	-HW

-AT, AD, AP

	4.
	PLANNING APPLICATION

4.1 S/2866/18/VC
Land at Gransden Lodge Airfield, Longstowe Road, Little Gransden –Variation of condition 4 (Aerotows) 5 (Flying activities) 6 (Self launching sail planes) 7 (Hours of operation) 8 (Aerotowing Equipment) of planning consent S/0607/90/F for use as a Gliding Club on ancillary purposes

(Mr R Blackwood, Cambridge Gliding Club)
The Chairman referred to the original planning conditions from 1990 when planning consent was granted for the Gliding Club. The four conditions which the CGC wanted to change were discussed separately. The fifth (condition five), for the airstrip to be used for gliding club purposes, would not be changed.
Variation of Condition 4 (Aerotows) Object –increase in traffic and potential noise

Variation of Condition 6 (Self Launching sail plane) Object –details of noise unclear
Variation of Condition 7 (Hours of Operation) Object –additional hours would be intrusive on residents

Variation of Condition 8 (Aerotowing Equipment) Object –details of noise unclear
Recommendation –Object
The overall recommendation of the Parish Council is to Object due  to the intrusive nature of the changes for residents

A discussion then followed on light aircraft performing aerobatics over the village. It was recognised that although some of these aircraft came from Gransden Airfield they were nothing to do with the Gliding Club. It was agreed that these movements needed to be monitored and suggested that a log be compiled which could then be followed up with the Enforcement officer.

	

	5.
	OTHER

5.1 Planning Application S/2261/17/FL   Newell Close
Cllr Williams advised that retrospective planning consent had been given for the changes to the original planning application. The Chairman reported that he had been in both dwellings and had spoken to the applicant and neighbour who raised his concerns. The Chairman was concerned that South Cambs Planning Officers had not responded to the neighbours concerns properly or professionally.

It was noted that the resident was concerned over the District Council protocol which he was following up with the officers.
5.2 Food Van

Cllr Pearce had make enquiries with the owner of the van about licensing etc. but he had not been helpful. The van was usually sited around the garage area but not in one location. Cllr Williams suggested that the Parish Council lodge a question with the Environmental Health Officer, by providing a vehicle registration number, to see if the business was licensed. Once the query had been lodged she would be able to follow up.
	


There was no further business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.35 pm
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